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Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to HB 2749 creates a state employee information and promotion 

program through the Tourism and Recreation Department and stipulates procedures for the 

program. 

 

Program procedures include: 

• Full-time state employees, excluding State Legislators, who have been a state employee 

for at least one year are able to stay at any state-operated lodge or cabin at a discounted 

rate for two consecutive nights per year; 

• State employees are to coordinate with facility managers for availability and approval; 

and  

• State employees are responsible for all other expenses and to complete a questionnaire 

provided at the end of their stay. 

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

In Oklahoma, there are about 35,000 state employees that would qualify under this measure. 

According to the Oklahoma Department of Tourism and Recreation, the fiscal impact from this 

measure if expanded to all state employees would be around nine hundred fifty two thousand 

dollars ($952,000.00). Below is a breakdown of estimated costs for all state employees and for 

different sized pilot programs. This cost estimate is based on a ten percent (10%) discount to all 

state employees.  

 

Pilot Program 1 1000 employees $27,200.00 

Pilot Program 2 4000 employees $108,800.00 

All Employees 35,000 employees $952,000.00 

 

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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